Public Health Division

Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services



Tina Kotek, Governor

August 12, 2025

Lonny Sayles Dexter Oaks Co-Op 75105 Tara Lane Cottage Grove, OR 97424

sent by email only

Re: Well and Storage (PR#124-2022)

Dexter Oaks Co-Op (PWS ID#00998)

Final Approval

Dear Lonny Sayles:

On August 8th, 2025, the Oregon Health Authority Drinking Water Services (DWS) completed and approved the requested waiver from construction standard for the vehicular storage within the setback of the new well. The DWS has otherwise reviewed the above project and found it is complete according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in the August 16th, 2022, conditional approval letter. Please be aware that the approved construction standard waiver number 2025-543 is revokable by the DWS should reviewed conditions of the new well change.

This verification completes the plan review requirements. Final approval is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 541-231-9077.

Sincerely,

Zach Golik, PE

Regional Engineer OHA-Drinking Water Services

email

CC: Nick Alviani, DWS Springfield

Matt Luedtke, Lane County Environmental Health